Arkansas County Treasurer’s Association

February 11, 2009

Association Meeting

President, Jo West Taylor, called the meeting to order. Minutes of the previous meeting in August were distributed to each member present with Judy Beth Hutcherson making the motion to approve and seconded by Jan Moore. Passed unanimously. 

Suggestion was made to all members that on the last day of our meetings to come in your casual, comfortable clothes for your drive home.

Charlotte Davis informed the board that when she submitted her dues she submitted $100.00 for herself and $100.00 for her deputy because her Deputy is very active in the association she felt it would benefit the association to send the additional $50.00 for her deputy. Dues are currently $100.00 Treasurer and $50.00 Deputy.

President Jo West Taylor recommended that the executive board review the membership dues to see if it was feasible at this time to raise the dues. Becky Gattas will check to see the last time the dues were raised. Marion Barnard voiced that at this time she did not feel it was a good time to raise the dues with so many counties struggling financially. Becky Gattas gave report that due to rising costs that she believes it will be necessary to increase dues but suggested that we think about it and maybe consider paying a certain rate by classification of each county.  This was tabled until June meeting so that everyone could think of ways to accommodate the increase in costs.

Jan Moore discussed having a silent auction or ticket sales to put money towards our scholarships, and it was also discussed that everyone bring at least one door prize to the meetings to cut out the cost of door prizes.

Steve Hollowell with Secretary of State’s office will host a reception at our June meeting to be held in June 18-19 in Conway.

Updates were handed out and meeting was adjourned at 11:05a.m. by acclamation.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kristi Webb

